

SECOND-CYCLE EXAM

PART 1

Questions 1-5

Match the columns.

For questions 1-5 mark the correct letter A-F on your answer sheet.

0.F....brother in law

A

My father's brother

B

My mother's
sister

1. aunt

2. uncle

3. grandfather

C

My sister's son

D

My uncle's daughter

4. cousin

5. nephew

E

My mother's
father

F

My wife's brother

PART 2

Questions 6-10

Read the sentences and choose the best answer for each space.

For questions 6-10 mark A, B or C on your answer sheet.

0.you like Sushi?

A

Do

B

Are

C

Does

6. Sandrain Arequipa.

A doesn't live

B

does live

C

not live

7. Where you come from?

A do

B

are

C

does

8. She study English

A not

B

don't

C

doesn't

9. your parents live here?

A Does

B

Do

C

Are

10. Your brother speak English

A isn't

B

don't

C

doesn't

PART 3

Questions 11-15

Read the sentences and choose the best word (A, B or C) for each space.

For questions 11-15 mark A, B or C on your answer sheet.

0. Hi, nice to meet you!

A Thank you

B

Nice to meet you, too

C

That's great

11. Where do you work?

A I am a nurse

B

At the university

C

Yes I do.

12. I have a sister.

A What does she do?

B

What does he do?

C

What do you do?

13. Who do you work with?

- | | | |
|--------|--------------|--------------------|
| A I do | B Yes I work | C With my brother. |
|--------|--------------|--------------------|
14. Are you Peruvian?
- | | | |
|-------------|--------------|--------------|
| A Yes, I'm. | B Yes, I am. | C Yes, I do. |
|-------------|--------------|--------------|
15. Does your mother work?
- | | | |
|-----------------|-------------------|--------------------|
| A No, she does. | B Yes, she don't. | C No, she doesn't. |
|-----------------|-------------------|--------------------|

PART 4

Questions 16-20

Complete the conversation.

For questions 16-20 mark the correct letter **A-F** on your answer sheet.

Seller:(0)C.....
 Rob: Yes, what size is this shirt?
 Seller: (16)
 Rob: A medium.
 Seller:(17)
 Rob: Thanks, where can I try it on?
 Seller: (18).....
 Rob: Thanks.
 Seller: (19)
 Rob: It's fine.(20).....

- A. Let's see, It's a small, what size do you need?
 B. This is a medium.
 C. ~~Can I help you?~~
 D. How much is it?
 E. The changing rooms are over there.
 F. How is it?

PART 5

Questions 21-25

Complete the sentences with the verbs from the boxes. Use: **the simple present in the correct form.**

For questions 21-25 write the words on your answer sheet.

0. My brotherslive..... in Tacna.
 21. She English in class. She speaks Spanish.
 22.TV?
 23.What?
 24.He hardly ever..... to the movies.
 25. She always..... homework on weekends.

she/do

you/watch

do

not speak

go

PART 6

Questions 26-32

Read the text about "Tim's Story". Are the sentences Right, Wrong or doesn't say in the text

For questions 26-32 mark the correct letter A, B or C on your answer sheet.

Tim's Story

Tim works for a company in Sacramento. He's a customer service representative. He gets up at 6 o'clock a.m. each workday. He drives to work and begins his job at 8 o'clock each morning.

During the workday, Tim speaks to people on the telephone to help them with their banking problems. People call the bank to ask questions about their accounts. Tim doesn't give information about accounts until callers answer a few questions. Tim asks callers their birth date, the last four digits of their Social Security number, and their address. If a person gives incorrect information, Tim asks him to call back with the correct

- 0 Tim is from Peru.
A Right ☒ B Wrong C Doesn't say
26. Tim works in Sacramento.
A Right B Wrong C Doesn't say
27. He gets up at 6 o'clock.
A Right B Wrong C Doesn't say
28. He isn't a teacher.
A Right B Wrong C Doesn't say
29. He calls people.
A Right B Wrong C Doesn't say
30. Tim answers questions.
A Right B Wrong C Doesn't say
31. He helps people.
A Right B Wrong C Doesn't say
32. Tim has two brothers.
A Right B Wrong C Doesn't say

PART 7

Questions 33-40

Read the text about "The House". Choose the best word for each space.

For questions 33-40 mark the correct letter A, B or C on your answer sheet.

The Smith's

Mr. (0)..... Mrs. Smith have one son and one daughter. (33)..... son's name is John. Their daughter's name (34)..... Sarah. The Smiths (35)..... in a house. They have a living room. They (36)..... TV in the living room. The father (37)..... food in the kitchen. They eat in the dining room. The house has two bedrooms. They sleep in the bedrooms. They keep their clothes in the closet. There is one bathroom. They brush their teeth in the (38)..... The house has (39)..... garden. John and Sarah play in the garden. They (40)..... a dog. John and Sarah like to play with the dog

- 0 A your B I ☒ C and
33. A their B he C one
34. A am B is C are
35. A live B lives C living
36. A play B read C watch
37. A cooks B cook C do
38. A toilet B bath C bathroom
39. A a B an C the
40. A has B have C are

PART 8

Questions 41 – 50

Complete the text with one word from the box.

For questions 41 – 50, write the words on your answer sheet.

Dear Peter,

I (0) am here in Disney, I (41)..... theme parks, they (42).....very nice. We don't (43)much time but we (44).....to enjoy all the attractions, sometimes the lines are really long but that's not a problem because

we (45)rest.

We (46).....in a beautiful city near Florida, so we (47).....to come here, the(48) is delicious and the weather (49).....nice ,why don't you(50).....?

Love,

Amy

love – want – am – are – have – need – live – drive – food – come – is

PART 9

Questions 51-55

Read the text and answer the questions. Use long answers.

For questions 51-55 write the information on your answer sheet.

My Wonderful Family

I live in a house near the mountains. I have two brothers and one sister, My father teaches mathematics, and my mother is a nurse at a big hospital. My brothers are very smart and work hard in school. My sister is a nervous girl, but she is very kind. My grandmother also lives with us. She came from Italy when I was two years old. She has grown old, but she is still very strong. She cooks the best food!

My family is very important to me. We do lots of things together. My brothers and I like to go on long walks in the mountains. My sister likes to cook with my grandmother. On the weekends we all play board games together. We always have a good time. I love my family very much.

0. What is her name? Her name's Rachel.

51. What does her father teach? ...

52. What does her mother do? ...

53. Who cooks the best food? ...

54. What do they do on weekends?...

55. Do they play board games?...

PART 10

Questions 56-60

Choose the correct alternative according to the symbol

For questions 56-60 write the information on your answer sheet.

56.			
57.			
58.			
59.			
60.			

Work	food
read	do
money	Peru
go	Brother
home	eat

PART 11

Questions 61-65

Choose the correct alternative.

For questions 61-65 write the information on your answer sheet.

- | | | | | | |
|-------|----------------------|---|-----------------------|---|--------------|
| 61. A | <u>un</u> iversity | B | un <u>iv</u> ersity | C | university |
| 62. A | <u>gran</u> dmother | B | grand <u>mo</u> ther | C | grandmother |
| 63. A | <u>re</u> ceptionist | B | re <u>ce</u> ptionist | C | receptionist |
| 64. A | <u>un</u> employed | B | un <u>em</u> ployed | C | unemployed |
| 65. A | <u>re</u> member | B | re <u>mem</u> ber | C | remember |

PART 13

Questions 71-80

1 Listen to David talking about a family photo. Check (✓) A or B.

1 It's a photo of David's grandfather's birthday party.

A True ☐ B False ☐

2 Zoe is Pedro's wife.

A True ☐ B False ☐

3 Maureen is Bob's sister.

A True ☐ B False ☐

4 Amy is David's cousin.

A True ☐ B False ☐

5 David is the little girl's uncle.

A True ☐ B False ☐

2 Listen to five conversations. Underline the correct answer.

1 What time does Yaser get off work on Tuesdays? 4 o'clock / 6 o'clock

2 When is Valentina's birthday? in April / in May

3 How often does John work at home? six days a week / every day

4 What does Mia do before she puts on her make-up? She gets dressed. / She has breakfast.

5 Whose phone does Mom find? Anna's / Jack's